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	Topics of Discussion
	Recommendations
	Action Steps

	Overview of Home Visitation Community Meetings
Elaine distributed the schedule of forums being held in communities to identify lead agencies that will be receiving (MIECHV) Home Visitation funding. (see workgroup resources)
Group inquired of the selection process of lead agencies.  It is the understanding of most present that the selection of a lead agency to oversee funding for the implementation of the Parents as Teachers Model (PAT) is community driven.
The question was raised in the group concerning, what communities should be thinking about as they conduct forums?  It is the understanding of members of the group that serve on the DPH HV Advisory Council that DPH or a consultant of DPH will be leading the forum to answer the questions of community stakeholders.
Pam provided the group with an overview of the PAT model and how that model has been integrated with WIC, Early Head Start, and Child Care centers statewide as a home visiting curriculum.

Colorado Framework Discussion
The group was reminded that certain members volunteered to review the framework from varying lenses within the context of how the Framework could serve as a tool to effectively integrate Home Visiting and Family Involvement into the overall early childhood system of CT.
Workgroup Process
Elaine informed the group that in an effort to more effectively produce the deliverables outlined in our work plan, the group will function as two separate subgroups of Family Involvement and Home Visitation.  Workgroup meetings will be initiated with the full group, to then break out, and return to report out as a full group at the end of each meeting.  The group was also advised that if it is beneficial, the subgroups can meet outside of the context of the monthly meetings to expedite the work.
As the group is being divided into subgroups, the option was also discussed to expand the membership of the subgroups to ensure the voice of key stakeholders is represented.

Review of Deliverables
A copy of the work plan was distributed and reviewed to inform next steps of the subgroups.

Breakouts
Members present self-selected their subgroup and were provided with guiding questions to be facilitated by group leads.

Some discussion suggested that state agencies should evaluate their policies to identify the extent to which they are family friendly or not.

Group informed that Hartford is focusing on Family Engagement and consulting with the group, Triple P-Positioning Parenting Programs.

	Workgroup members indicated their intention to attend forums.

Assumptions were shared that communities may have the opportunity to implement the PAT home visitation model in a variety of contexts. (e.g. within childcare centers, Nurturing Families programs, Early Head Start)

It was also sited that communities would benefit from giving consideration to,

· Conceptualizing their budgets to reflect a comprehensive  program through a process of leveraging and integrating this home visiting funding opportunity with existing services;

· The capacity building opportunity; and
· Determining where parents need to be supported.

The group was reminded that the expectation is for communities to implement an enhanced version of the PAT model that allows for prenatal services, providing services to children involved with the Department of Children and Families (DCF), and providing services to siblings.

Doug volunteered to lead the Family Involvement/Parent Leadership subgroup and Pam to lead the Home Visiting subgroup.

The workgroup will be meeting semi-monthly to expedite the recommendations for ECE planners.

Recommendation of member additions should be shared with Elaine or Doug.

The Family Involvement/Parent Leadership subgroup discussion on “Visioning a System” yielded the following recommendations,

· The ECE system should reflect a continuum that starts prenatally;
· A strategic balance to exist between efforts that are targeted to high needs children and families with the universal approach;
· Civic engagement/parent leadership should be a priority;
· Messaging should be targeted to specific spheres, such as Health, Business, and Government.

Messaging to be strength-based, capture the payoff of engaging families, with the acknowledgment that parenting is challenging.

Recommendation was made to start with government agencies, and work toward having government model the expectations.

The Home Visiting subgroup proposed the following vision for the system,

· There would be easy access to home visitation services for every family; 

· All children would receive services

· Parents and children would have strong connections to family, friends and community;

· There would be a community culture that fostered families’ strengths

· Parents would be part of a team as they would be recognized as knowing their needs;

· Visits by home visitation programs would be convenient for the family; may be held in places other than the home;

· That parents would be assured of receiving good, valid information and a high quality of services;


	Workgroup members with contacts in East Haven/West Haven and Windsor Locks to contact Mary Jane Carey who is looking to identify conveners in those communities.
Sherry to send out a copy of the DPH Needs Assessment.
The group indicated that they, and probably communities, would benefit from a “one-pager” fact sheet on the home visiting models and expectations for implementation. 
Sherry to send out electronic copy of the framework to the workgroup.

Each subgroup is charged with developing recommendations for the ECE Planners to systematically embed Family Engagement, Parent Leadership and Home Visitation into the pending plan for an Early Care and Development System.

This subgroup to review existing family engagement self-assessment tools to inform the development a “Family Engagement Audit” instrument.  
Grace to share the Head Start Family Engagement Self-Assessment tool.

The Home Visiting subgroup decided to meet every week since a proposal is due within the month.  Pam will arrange a conference call for next week.  


